

WILLIAM IRBY DIRECTOR

STEVEN C. BRADLEY DEPUTY DIRECTOR

KATHLEEN A. CUMMINGS DEPUTY DIRECTOR STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION

DIVISION OF COMMUNICATIONS

November 12, 2010

P.O. BOX 1197 RICHMOND,VA 23218-1197

TELEPHONE: (804) 371-9420 FAX: (804) 371-9069

Mr. Stephen C. Spencer Director – Regulatory Verizon 703 E. Grace Street Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Mr. Spencer:

This is in reference to Verizon South Inc.'s tariff filing received on August 13, 2010 pursuant to the administrative process authorized by the Commission's December 14, 2007 order in Case No. PUC-2007-00008. The Division of Communications has determined that the competitiveness test criteria set out in this order have been met for residential BLETS individual line service in the Chancellor, Grottoes, and Warsaw exchanges.

In addition, we have taken no action on residential BLETS individual line service in the Chuckatuck, Smithfield, and Windsor exchanges as Verizon has agreed to withdraw those proposed tariffs and has advised the Staff that it is no longer seeking competitive determination in those exchanges at this time.

Accordingly, Verizon needs to resubmit tariff pages to reflect the competitive status of the three exchanges meeting the test as discussed above.

Very truly yours.

William Irby

WI/rch